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As the leaves turn and the cool weather settles in, the New Milford Fire Marshal’s Office reminds both owners and prospective owners of pellet stoves the importance of following manufacturer’s installation and maintenance guidelines for these stoves. Last year our Office investigated 5 fires involving these units. When properly installed and regularly maintained pellet stoves are as safe as other permanently installed heating appliances. However, failing to clean these units out will result in dangerous fires.
( Install and vent, preferably by a licensed contractor, according to manufacturer’s instructions

( Building permits are required for the installation of pellet stoves

( Empty the ash pan as recommended by manufacturer’s maintenance instructions (the average seems to be after burning 1 ton of pellets)

( Be careful disposing ashes to avoid combustibles and place them in a metal container with a tight fitting lid on a non-combustible surface such as concrete

( Clean the entire stove after burning 1 ton of pellets (this also improves efficiency)

( Remove fly ash from the inner walls of the stove and venting system as needed or after burning 1 ton of pellets
( Clean and inspect the entire venting system after each heating season

( Clean the burn pot scraping the surface as necessary to remove deposits and build-up and clean ash from the chamber

( Check the igniter to ensure it is properly secured and free of fly ash or other ash build-up

( Be careful when cleaning not to damage the igniter wires

( Inspect and clean the feeder annually

( Standard and below grade pellets require more frequent ash clean-out as they contain a higher ash content. (Premium pellets are 1% ash content, Standard 3% or less, all others 3% or more)
( Do not store bags of pellets within the installation clearances required for the stove

( When cleaning, inspecting or servicing the stove make sure it is turned off and has cooled down
(Information gathered from Harman XXV Pellet Stove manual – No recommendation is made by the New Milford Fire Marshal’s Office concerning the use or purchase of this or any pellet stoves).
We also wish to thank all of the residents who attended our first annual Fire Prevention Day, held at Home Depot on Sunday the 12th. We had a fantastic turn-out, gorgeous weather and the organizers and participants all had a great time. We have even more events planned for Fire Prevention & Safety Day 2009!
